
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

July 14, 2025
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Pidduck.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 11th, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. (1800).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Pidduck.  Present were Commissioner Pidduck, Commissioner Anderson, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Community members Andrea Xaver and Cindy McKeon were also present along with Firefighter Phill Zimmerman.  Commissioner Hudson had another commitment.
Public Comment: N/A
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
· June 9th Meeting Minutes 

· Accounts Payable Check #’s 4889-4915 and EFT in the amount of $27,621.53

· Payroll Check #’s 4884-4888 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,839.28

Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  N/A
Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave the call report.  We have responded to 147 calls so far in 2025.  For the month of July, we have responded to 9 calls so far.  
New Business:  
· Community Room Air Conditioner – The community room air conditioning is not working.  The original quote Chief Berg received was approximately $20,000 to fix it.  Commissioner Anderson asked Chief Berg to get several quotes to repair the unit as well as several quotes to just replace the unit.
Chief’s Report: 
· The total collected for the fireworks show is approximately $90,000.  They are still waiting for a few more checks to trickle in.
· On July 1st, the county came out and went through all of our radios.  Quite a few of them won’t make the upgrade.  The county is considering asking the voters for a 1% increase so that they could purchase and supply the radios for the fire districts.
· The helicopter has been out almost every day.  They have been going to the islands a lot.
· The Association purchased a fork lift for moving cars, freight, etc.
· The Association is going to build a search and rescue prop.
· FF/EMT A. Berg completed a class to become a CPR/First Aid instructor for the District.
· There has been a few truck issues:  E911, has an oil pan leak; L915, the primer motor is out; Utility Truck, the power steering pump is out; B924, has zero brake lights but new ones are on order; ;E921, just had the blinkers replaced.  In addition, the old Jaws of Life needs a new carburetor.
· The night of the 3rd, there was only one DUI issued. 
Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· All EMTs have new protocols to complete.
· Wildland gear has been ordered for all the new people.
· Fires are picking up on both sides of the mountains.
· Year to date in the US, 2.4 million acres have burned.
· Many Districts are sending trucks and firefighters out on fire MOBs.
· They have been talking with all the firefighters about the importance of hydration.
Executive Session:  N/A
Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


